
Memorandum

DATE August 5, 2022 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

SUBJECT 
City of Dallas Granted Full Accreditation by Emergency Management 
Accreditation Program (EMAP) 

“Our Product is Service” 

Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

In 2015, the City of Dallas received national accreditation through the Emergency 
Management Accreditation Program (EMAP). This accreditation meets a strict standard 
for Emergency Management excellence. Yesterday, August 2, 2022, the Office of 
Emergency Management (OEM) received notification from the EMAP Commission that 
the City of Dallas has again been granted full accreditation for an additional five years 
based on their 2022 review of our Emergency Management program.  

EMAP is a wide-ranging and rigorous program that evaluates Emergency Management 
programs on a federal, state, local, and institutional scale. OEM documented compliance 
with sixty-six industry-recognized standards that were peer-reviewed by an assessment 
team of EMAP trained assessors. Accreditation recognizes the ability of programs to bring 
together personnel, resources, and communications from various agencies and 
organizations in preparation for and in response to a disaster of any type.  

Please let me know if you have any questions or need additional information. 

c: 

Rocky Vaz, Director 

Office of Emergency Management

 

T.C. Broadnax, City Manager
Chris Caso, City Attorney  

Mark Swann, City Auditor 

Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 

Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge 

Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Deputy City Manager 

Jon Fortune, Deputy City Manager 

Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 

M. Elizabeth (Liz) Cedillo-Pereira, Assistant City Manager 
Robert Perez, Assistant City Manager

Carl Simpson, Assistant City Manager

Jack Ireland, Chief Financial Officer

Genesis D. Gavino, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Directors and Assistant Directors

[Attachment]



Capable and resilient communities through measurable standards of excellence. 

 
 

       
201 Park Washington Court 

Falls Church, VA 22046 
emap@emap.org 

www.emap.org 
 
 

 
June 29, 2022 
 
Mayor Eric Johnson 
City of Dallas 
1500 Marilla Street   
Suite 5EN 
Dallas, TX 75154 
 
Mayor Johnson: 
 
On behalf of the EMAP Commission, I am pleased to inform you that the 
emergency management program of the City of Dallas has been granted full 
accreditation by the Emergency Management Accreditation Program (EMAP). 
Upon recommendation by the Program Review Committee, the EMAP 
Commission voted on the City of Dallas’s accreditation at its meeting on July 29, 
2022. 
 
Emergency management accreditation represents a significant achievement. The 
City of Dallas is commended for the work accomplished to achieve compliance 
with industry standards. To achieve accreditation, your program, which includes 
many agencies and individuals within the program, took steps to document 
compliance with sixty-six industry-recognized standards and a peer-review on-
site assessment by a team of EMAP-trained assessors.  
 
Accreditation recognizes the ability of programs to bring together personnel, 
resources, and communications from a variety of agencies and organizations in 
preparation for and in response to a disaster of any type. We applaud the City of 
Dallas’s leadership and congratulate you on your commitment to achieve 
accreditation. More importantly, we recognize the dedication to the safety and 
security of the residents that it represents. 
 
Attached for your use is a news release regarding this noble achievement. In the 
coming weeks, EMAP will provide a plaque recognizing the City of Dallas’s 
accredited status. If the EMAP personnel or I can be of assistance or provide 
more information, please contact us. 
 
 
Respectfully, 
 

 
 
Nicholas Crossley, CEM 
Chairperson, EMAP Commission 
 
Cc: Mr. Rocky Vaz, Emergency Management Coordinator, City of Dallas Office of 
Emergency Management; Mr. John Patterson, Sr. Emergency Management Specialist, 
City of Dallas Office of Emergency Management; Mr. Travis Houston, Assistant 
Emergency Management, City of Dallas Office of Emergency Management 

 

EMAP Commission 
Nicholas Crossley, 
  Chairperson 
Angee Morgan, 
  Vice Chairperson  
Judd Freed,  
  Secretary-Treasurer 
Erica Bornemann 
Natalie Gutierrez 
Bryan Koon 
Kevin Lyne 
Jim Montgomery 
Tina Owens 
Robie Robinson 
Russ Strickland 
Ryan Turner 
 
EMAP Personnel 
Nicole I. Livingston, 

Executive Director 
Christine Walsh, 
    Assistant Director  
David Liebman, 
   Sr. Assessment  
  Coordinator 
Todd Livingston, 
   Training Coordinator 
 
 




